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                    SEAWAY VALLEY AMATEUR RADIO CLUB INC.

4672 O’Keefe Road

St. Andrews West, Ontario, K0C 2A0

Minutes of the General Meeting held at 7:00PM, March 25, 2020
Via RF – Due to COVID -19
Present 
 Members attended this meeting: 17 members :  Larry Giguere President (VA3RSQ), Doug Pearson Vice President (VE3HTR), Elizabeth Halliwell Treasurer (VE3EZH),  Chris Lauzon  Secretary (VA3CRR), Ed Halliwell (VE3EAH), Hermanna Noorthoek (VE3UNV), Art Horovitch (VE3AIH), Murray MacDonnell (VE3XLJ), Gilbert Boudreault (VE3CFS), Suzan Horovitch (VE3EXN), Dean Brush (VA3BS), Tom Todd (VA3KD), Leonard Boileau (VA3OLB), Joe Tondreau (VA3JHT), Andre Richer (VA3RDI), Earle Depass (VE3IMP), Roger Belanger (VA3GBV)
Opening  
SVARC President Larry Giguere called meeting to order at 7:00 PM.
Old Business
Review and approval of the minutes from our previous Meeting of January 29, 2020; The Minutes were read by Larry.  Motion to approve by Roger and seconded by Elizabeth, carried.
Reports 

Treasurer’s Report: 
Elizabeth reported we have $ 557.86 in the Repeater fund and $1280.73 in the General fund, for a grand total of $ $1838.59. There was no motion made, as we don’t want to publicly advertise our financials.
Monday Night Net: 

Tom reported for the Month of Jan., we had 42 check in’s on VE3SVC, 47 on VE3PGC for a total of 89.  Feb., we had 46 check in’s on VE3SVC, 56 on VE3PGC for a total of 102.
Newsletter Report :  
No report.
Technical Report: 
Doug ran us through the block diagram of the clubs repeater setup that is posted on the clubs website. All club repeaters are back on the air. We spent money on a new PC 2214 IM patch panel to help isolate any potential noise into the system. 
ARES Report: 
Earle stated all is quiet due to COVID-19. He has looked into Jamboree on the air “JOTA” for the Scouts. There is a piece of software known as Zoom that we could use for “Virtual Meetings”.
Website update:
Ed added some new info to the history section of the website.
50/50 Draw :   
No draw due to RF meeting.

New Business   
1. Doug stated that the roof at St. John Ambulance HQ is leaking and the building is not serviceable. It is also not available due to COVID-19.

2. All insurance forms have been submitted.

3. Ham course on hold due to COVID-19. Murray said he is aware of one in Bruce county that is online.
4. Children’s treatment center fees increased by St. Lawrence College. Going to L’heritage possibly? Doug attended L’Heritage with Luc Brunet and found a suitable place to setup the command center.

5. We may incur a fee for Field Day at St. Lawrence College. Have the field day at Mel’s?

6. Raisin River Canoe Race cancelled due to COVID-19. Larry thanked all the volunteers that said they would help with the event before the cancelation.

7. Ed suggested we use the RF meeting format during bad weather.
8. Art mentioned that IRLP no longer available.

9. Leonard mentioned that his Wires-X is on the air at a new location at VA3SDG. There is a dedicated “JOTA” room on Wires-X.
Presentation: 
None due to COVID-19
Upcoming Events
TBD due to COVID-19
Meeting Adjourned:
Motioned by Art at 8:10 PM
Next meeting:  
To be held April 29, 2020 on VE3PGC at 7:00 PM.
Minutes recorded by Chris Lauzon (VA3CRR) 
